
PRESIDENTS LETTER
          It’s that time of 
year again. Fall is rapidly 
approaching and the weather 
is already cooling off. If you 
have been putting off that 
refreshing drive in your cat 
because of the heat, now is 
the time to get out and ride. 
Our concours is this month 
and the trip toGainesvilleis 
filled with opportunities to 
tour winding back roads. Next 
month Roy has planned a very 
nice tour of North Georgia and 
in November many of us will 
be going to Chattanooga for 
the annual Southern British 
Weekend. Come on out and join 
us. We look forward to seeing 
you.

Happy Motoring,  

Terry

Concours d’Elegance – 
Chattahoochee Country Club September 21, 2003
          The Club’s 2003 Concours d’Elegance will be held 
September 21, 2003 (Sunday) at the Chattahoochee Country 
Club in Gainesville, Georgia. We currently have 33 cars and 
approximately 63 people paid and pre-registered. Several other 
members have said they are attending; therefore, it appears 
we’ll likely have over 35 cars. Some late registrations are 
expected both from NGJC members and from members of clubs 
in surrounding areas. Thus far, most registrations are for the 
Driven Division. In the Champion Division there are several 
newly restored cars which will be making their first appearance.  
Some of the registrants in the Champion Division could 
probably be competitive at the national level.  
          The schedule for the day is as follows::

10:00 am - 11:00 am	 Arrival and placement of cars
11:30 am - 1:00 pm	 Brunch
12:45 pm - 2:30 pm	 Judging
3:30 pm -   4:30 pm	 Awards presentation 

          You may 
arrive earlier 
than the time 
specified 
above. If you 
wish to arrive 
earlier, give Roy 
Cleveland a call.   
There will be a 
separate room in 
the country club 
for our members 
and guests so 
we can relax 
and enjoy the 
brunch. 

The country club does request that guests in the main 
clubhouse wear collared shirts. There is a large covered pool 
pavilion adjacent to where our cars will be parked so there 
should be plenty of shade for sitting and socializing. This area 
will be reserved for our use only that day.  If you have other 
questions, call or e-mail Roy.
          We could use some volunteers to help tally scoring 
sheets and to assist with some other duties. If you are willing to 
volunteer, please call.
          If you haven’t yet registered but would like to attend, 
please call Roy and let him know your form is in the mail so he 
can include you in the count which he gives to the Club for the 
brunch. We may not be able to accommodate you for brunch 
if you just show up on the day.  
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September 27th
Carolina Jaguar 

Club Autumn in the 
Mountains, 

Flat Rock, NC
See calendar on page 2

October
North Georgia 

Driving Tour
See Page 3

D-Type Repros or 
are they the real McCoy?



Derek Watson
Sales Consultant

“The Flying Scot”

Gwinnett
3393 Old Norcross Road, 

Duluth,Georgia 30096
770-680-3000

Direct 770-497-5039
Cell Phone 678-283-4818

Fax 678-957-3200
Email: derekw@hennessy-auto.com

See me for all your 
Jaguar needs

E-mail or call me for details 
on the current NGJC 

special car offer

Continued from Front Cover 
          Directions to the 
Chattahoochee Country Club 
were provided in last month’s 
newsletter but if you need 
a copy, call Roy Cleveland. 
Alternatively, you may visit 
the country club’s web site at 
www.chattahoocheecountrycl
ub.com and obtain directions 
there.
          There is a security gate 
at the entrance to the country 
club.  If the gate is closed 
when you arrive, press the 
appropriate button and tell 
the receptionist that you are 
with the Jaguar group. If you 
need assistance or help with 
directions on the morning of 
the event, call the country 
club at 770-536-4461 or Roy 
Cleveland at 404-218-9717 
(mobile)..

FALL LEAF CRUISE – OCTOBER 11
          Are you longing for the cool, crisp, colorful days of Fall?
Wouldn’t you like to drive your Jaguar down curvy mountain 
roads? If so, come join us for our Fall leaf cruise on Saturday, 
October 11. We have a drive planned which will pass through 
the quaint mountain town of Dahlonega, wind over the mountain 
to Suches and pass by Vogel State Park. Then we’ll follow the 
back roads to Young Harris, GA where we’ll have a late lunch.  
After lunch, we’ll take another back road or two on our return 
trip. If you plan to participate, call or e-mail Roy Cleveland by 
September 30 so we can give the restaurant an estimated count.  
We’ll meet at the intersection of GA 400 and Highway 60 at 10:
30 AM.  This is at the northern end of GA 400. Those coming 
up from the Cobb County area may want to take a more scenic 
route to Dahlonega and meet us there.

NEW MEMBERS
We would like to welcome our new members since the last newsletter.  

They are Dick and Mary Lee Maury, Allen and Linda Marchetti, 
Bob and Vanetta Bennett, Kevin and Kelly Coventon, 

and James and Dot Burns.

Our membership is now up to 66 and several applications are in process. 
Membership lists are available to any member by mail or e-mail.

If you would like one, call or e-mail Roy Cleveland.

CALENDAR AND
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
FOR 2003

February 15 – Tech 
session at Hyundai Training 
Center on automotive fluids, 
oils, etc.

March 16 – Driving tour in 
North Georgia; lunch at the 
Smith House in Dahlonega

April 19 – Tour of Athens, 
visit to G. Bugg car collection, 
lunch & Ga Botanical Garden 

May 17 – British Motor 
Car Day

June 28 – Overnight driving 
tour in Tennessee and North 
Carolina mountains

August 2nd Lunch and gen-
eral meeting (Location TBD)

August 23 – Tech session/ 
Judges training session for
JCNA Concours

September 7 – Jaguars at 
the Zoo

September 21– JCNA 
sanctioned Concours at 
Chattahoochee Country Club in 
Gainesville

27– Carolina Jaguar Club 
– Autumn in the Mountains, Flat 
Rock, NC

October 11 – Fall Leaf 
Cruise in North Georgia

18 – EURO 2003 Auto 
Festival at BMW manufacturing 
plant

November– Southern 
British Weekend in Chattanooga

15 – Business Meeting in the 
Atlanta area – location to be 
announced

December 14 – Christmas 
Party at the Vinings Club

NGJC Member



OFFICERS
President: Terry Hulsey • 770-971-4904 • hulsey@fulton.k12.ga.us

Vice President: Joe Newell • 706-276-6779 • joe@masseyfair.com

Treasurer: Roy Cleveland • 770-538-0858 • rmcleveland@charter.net

Secretary: Dianne Hulsey • 770-971-4909 • jagman1@mindspring.com
Newsletter Production: John C. Yates • 770-516-0296 • johncyates@comcast.net



P.O. Box 1377
Gainesville, GA 30503

770-538-0858
FAX: 770-538-0858

Email:
rmcleveland@charter.net Affiliated with Jaguar Clubs of North America





Coventry West, Inc
New, Rebuilt, Recycled OEM

Jaguar & Land Rover
Parts & Accessories

Jaguar Enthusiasts -
Call Today!

800-331-2193Toll
Free

USA
Canada

www.coventrywest.com
e-mail: sales@coventrywest.com

PH: 770-484-6500
2101 RANDALL ROAD

FAX: 770-484-1419
LITHONIA, GA 30058
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8 inches deep  5.25” wide
Image shade 70%

FOR SALE:
1968 Jaguar E-type roadster,
Series 1.5, signal red with 
black interior and top, 4.2L 
engine, good driver, $21,000.  
Please call or email for more 
information.  
Chris Padgett  (770)241-6245, 
cpadgett@e-ERB.com 

FOR SALE:
1998 Jaguar XJ8. One owner 
car,  62,000 miles, Sapphire 
blue with oatmeal interior,  
Interior and exterior in 
excellent condition, Engine 
replaced at 57,479 miles with 
new remanufactured Jaguar 
engine by Hennessy Jaguar 
Gwinnett, Michelin XGTH4 
Pilot tires (255/60 HR16) 
installed at 48,121 miles, 
Battery and hoses recently 
replaced. All service work 
performed by Hennessy and all 
services are current. $22,000.  
For further information, call 
Roy at 770-538-0858.


